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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, February 6th, 2008 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Conference Room B,


Second floor, Dover, Delaware
MINUTES APPROVED:
03-05-08
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Arden Bardol, RA, President
Steven Atchley, Public Member


Kenneth Freemark, RA, Professional Member

Alvin French, RA, Professional Member


C. Terry Jackson, RA, Professional Member

Jean N. McCool, RA, Secretary, Professional Member
Sandra C. Mifflin, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
Margaret A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
ABSENT

Goodwin Cobb, Public Member 
Julia Cronshaw Hopkins, Public Member


OTHERS PRESENT
Mr. Charles Weymouth
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER 
Ms. Bardol called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.  
2.0    Rules and Regulations Hearing

The Board conducted a hearing for public comment on the proposed rules and regulations changes pursuant to 24 Del. C. § 306(a)(1). The proposal was to amend multiple sections of the rules and regulations to address notice requirements for out of date architects intending to offer services or participate in a design competition in Delaware, conforming Architect Registration Examination timing and retake requirements, continuing education (CE) requirements for previously licensed architects, increasing the biennial CE requirement from16 to 24 unit hours, and signature and seal requirements for technical submissions.  The only public participation at the hearing was Mr. Weymouth, who addressed several administrative provision changes in the proposed regulatory document. Since the changes proposed by Mr. Weymouth were administrative in nature a motion was made by Ms. Bardol, seconded by 
Mr. Freemark to approve the proposed rules and regulations with the required changes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
 3.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 10, 2008 board meeting. Mr. Freemark made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool to approve the minutes with suggested board changes.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
4.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee (JAC) – Ms. Bardol
Ms. Bardol advised the Board that the JAC did not meet during the month of January and February.  The JAC would be meeting in March and at that time Ms. Bardol will update the board on its meeting. 
Board Administered Training for DPR Investigative Unit 
There are no updates to report.
Strategic Planning
Future Revision of Rules and Regulations

Mr. French stated that the Rules and Regulations Committee met on February 6th at 11:00 a.m. prior to the board meeting.  The committee brought the new committee member, Mr. Freemark, up to date on the proposed changes to the ARE Timing as well as the NCARB Model Law document.   The committee will meet again in March concerning the ARE Timing and any other changes that may be required to bring Delaware in compliance with NCARB Model Law.
Tracking System for Tallying Complaints

There are no updates to report.
ARE Timing
Mr. French will provide an update after the Rules and Regulations Committee meets in March, 2008. 
5.0 New Business

Review of Reciprocity Applications with NCARB Certificate

The board reviewed the applications of Charles H. Cross and K. Anthony Hayek for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Mr. Atchley, seconded by Ms. McCool to approve the applicants for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
The board reviewed the applications of Michael D. Curd, Elliot C. Elder, Daniel P. Luhr, Terrence E. Granger, Randall D. Huggins, and Marco DiGino for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Ms. McCool, seconded by Mr. French to table the applications for failure to complete page 2 of the application.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
The board reviewed the applications of Rosalina Mokhtar and Garth Rockcastle for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Mr. Atchley, seconded by Mr. French to approve the applicants for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The board reviewed the applications of Shean Chang Wang for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Mr. Freemark, seconded by Mr. Atchey to approve the applicant for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Review of Application for Licensure by Exam

The board reviewed the application of Joseph Tuschinski for licensure by examination.  A motion was made by Ms. McCool, seconded by Mr. Freemark to approve the applicant for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 


Wall Certificate for Signature
The board members signed the wall certificate for Mr. William T. Netta.
Continuing Education Audits

A motion was made by Mr. Atchley, seconded by Ms. Bardol to approve the continuing education audits of Michael E. Ebanks, Maureen H. Minker.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

A motion was made by Mr. Atchley, seconded by Ms. Bardol to table the continuing education audits of Mark Ueland, William Volpe, Ronald Hastings and Mr. Richard A. Wilson to submit the required documentation to complete the audit request.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

A motion was made by Mr. Freemark, seconded by Mr. Jackson to approve the continuing education audit of Daniel Reyes and John DiBenedetto.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
The board sought review of the statute from Andrew Kerber, DAG, for the requests of an extension for Russell Richardson and Robert H. Pagenkemper. This will be presented at the next meeting.
Conferences

Ms. Bardol asked that those interested in attending the conferences should contact Ms. Foreit so that we may determine who is able to attend the conferences.  The board has a budget and would need to work within that budget to attend these conferences.  Ms. Foreit will report at the next meeting on the budget for the board’s travel. 
DAPE Proposed Legislation Revision Regarding Unlicensed Practice
The board members were given a copy of the proposed legislative change by the Delaware Association of Professional Engineers.







6.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)


Status of letter to Town of Dewey Beach 
Mr. French asked if a letter had been composed to the architect firms who misrepresented themselves in the yellow pages.  Ms. Foreit will work with Mr. Kerber to obtain a draft letter for the board’s review.
 
7.0
Public Comment
None other than the comments at the proposed rules and regulations hearing noted above.
8.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on March 5th, 2008 at 1:30 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
9.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Bardol made a motion, seconded by Mr. French, to adjourn the meeting at 4:30 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Foreit
Margaret A. Foreit 
Administrative Specialist III






